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Dear Editor, 
I read the recent report on 2009 H1N1 influenza virus 

and immunosuppressive drug with great interest1. Bacal et 
al2 concluded that “The present report is, to our knowledge, 

the first on a heart transplant patient who developed H1N1 
virus infection and had a favorable outcome, thus generating 
discussion on the real role of immunosuppressive therapy 
as a risk factor for the severe form of the disease1”. Based 
on this study, I agree that this is a successful treatment of 
the swine flu in a heart transplant patient. It can imply that 
the heart transplant patient can be infected with the new 
virus. However, due to the limited number of subjects, it 
might not be possible to propose anything related to the 
immunosuppressive therapy, although there has been some 
recent evidence supporting this assertion2. 

Answer to the letter
In the case report “Influenza A H1N1 pneumonia in 

an immunosuppressed patient after heart transplantation”, 
we presented a report on a heart transplant patient with a 
good clinical outcome after pulmonary infection caused by 
H1N1 Influenza virus. In the medical literature, the present 
recommendation is to be cautious about serious complications 

of the infection and about the possibility of prolonged viral 
shedding. However, since it is a recently described disease, 
definitive data concerning the mechanisms of the disease and 
to which extent the immune response can contribute to the 
worsening of such disease is not well known, as well as the 
influence of immunosuppression in this context. In conclusion, 
we also consider that it is too premature to recommend any 
immunomodulatory or suppressive treatment for the swine flu.
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